
   NEW YORK CITY DEPARTMENT OF  
   HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE 

                                             Oxiris Barbot, MD  
                                      Commissioner 
 

          July 1, 2020 

Dear Colleague, 
 

We thank you for your continued efforts to protect the children of New York City 

(NYC) from vaccine-preventable diseases during this challenging time. Many 

children have missed doctor’s appointments and may be behind on their 

immunizations due to the SARS-CoV-2 pandemic. We encourage you to recall 

patients due or overdue for vaccinations in order to bring them up-to-date. To 

assist your efforts, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) has 

created Resources for Encouraging Vaccinations During COVID-19 Pandemic. 

These resources include multimedia tools, key messages, social media posts, and a 

web feature, Well-Child Visits are Essential.  

 

For NYC Vaccines for Children (VFC) providers, please do not hesitate to order 

more vaccines than recommended in the Citywide Immunization Registry (CIR) 

Vaccine Inventory Management (VIM) system to help you with your catch-up 

vaccination efforts. Additionally, you can order VFC vaccines outside of your 

regular ordering schedule. 
 

VFC providers should continue to be diligent about proper vaccine storage and 

handling, and temperature monitoring protocols. You must continue to report 

temperature excursions to the VFC program. Additionally, Digital Data Logger 

(DDL) summary reports should continue to be uploaded with vaccine orders. Due 

to clinic closures, some summary reports may not cover the complete time period 

between orders. Please contact the Provider Quality Assurance Unit if you need 

assistance with your DDL summary reports. 

 

Please note, the CDC has authorized the extension of the DDL calibration period 

by one additional year for providers with certificates of calibration expiring in 

2020 only. For example, a DDL calibration certificate set to expire 6/30/2020 

will now expire on 6/30/2021. 
   

Finally, attached is a notice from the vaccine manufacturer Merck that addresses 

changes in its vaccine packaging and packing slips. 
 

For questions regarding information included in this letter or for general VFC or 

other immunization-related questions, please email us at 

nycimmunize@health.nyc.gov or call 347-396-2404.      

 

       Sincerely, 

        
       Jane R. Zucker, MD, MSc 

          Assistant Commissioner 

          Bureau of Immunization 

Jane R. Zucker, MD, MSc 

Assistant Commissioner  

Jzucker@health.nyc.gov 

 

Bureau of Immunization 

42-09 28th Street 

5th Floor 

Queens, NY 11101 
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